

"VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC"

Closing Remarks 32nd Executive Board Meeting Phnom Penh, 09 December 2019

- Excellencies, Distinguished Guests, Ladies and Gentlemen

The 32nd Executive Board Meeting has come to a delightful and fruitful end. On behalf of Cambodia Veteran Association and VECONAC, I am really honored to extend sincere appreciation and gratitude for your physical and mental efforts and time to share great experiences which are significant for a smooth and successful 32nd Executive Board Meeting with utmost closeness.

The results of the 32nd Executive Board Meeting include items which will be submitted for decision by the VECONAC 19th General Assembly, which reflects implementation pursuant to VECONAC's vision and mission in order to serve and fulfill the interests of the veterans of the 10 member countries based on the principles of peace, stability and harmonization of the ASEAN member countries.

Last but not least, may I wish Your Excellencies, Distinguished Guests, Ladies and Gentlemen with good health, prosperity and every success in your noble tasks. I would hereby like to declare the 32nd Executive Board Meeting officially close.

"VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC"

Thank you.